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First Annual Chaplain’s Report 2017 - Rev. Audrey Brooks  
  
The UCE board has signed an agreement with Audrey, designating her as volunteer 
congregational chaplain, who will visit those in our congregation who request pastoral care, 
including those who are sick, aging, or who would like conversation and support in difficult 
times.  She will decide how to use her time in this matter, and will keep the church informed 
about important  changes e.g. someone moving to a senior’s residence.   
  
Audrey will work with the Compassionate Circle when it is formed.  She will have use of 
available space in the church for pastoral care, will have a $500. Annual Pastoral Care budget, 
and will meet annually with a member of the UCE board to review her position and work.  
  
Since November of 2016, Audrey had conversations with several UCE members in the 
Chaplain’s Office, and with one other couple who came to UCE as an accepting church where 
they could process issues without experiencing judgment.   In 2017, those who would like to 
book a pastoral care appointment with Rev. Audrey may do so by phoning her directly at 780-
489-8842, or by email: audbrook@telusplanet.net.  
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